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East Parklands Road Upgrades 
Upcoming Works 
The Department for Infrastructure and Transport is undertaking road upgrades in the East Parklands area of 
Adelaide, following the Adelaide 500 event held in December 2022. 

The works will include pavement removal and new asphalt resurfacing in small areas of the following locations: 
• Adelaide Parklands Circuit, Victoria Park/Pakapakanthi;
• East Terrace, between Wakefield Street and Flinders Street;
• Flinders Street, between East Terrace and Hutt Street; and
• Hutt Street, between Flinders Street and Bartels Road.

Project timing 
Works are scheduled to commence in mid-May 2023, and are expected to be completed by late May 2023, 
weather permitting. To minimise impacts to motorists, works will take place Monday to Friday between 7pm 
and 6am. As well as Saturday and Sunday between 5am and 8pm.  Works in Victoria Park will occur both 
during the day and at night, weekdays, and weekends. 

Traffic restrictions 
To safely facilitate these works the following traffic restrictions will be in place for the duration of the works: 

• speed, lane and parking restrictions during work hours;
• a series of temporary localised road closures with detours, please observe detour signage on site;
• a 40km/h speed restriction will apply outside of working hours with all lanes open to traffic; and
• observe signage, speed limits, lane restrictions and traffic controllers when travelling through the area.

Motorists should expect delays while works are in progress. Please plan ahead, allow additional travel time and 
take extra care when workers are on site.  

The project team will directly contact property owners located in the above areas to advise of any parking and/or 
access restrictions as a result of works. For any traffic management or property access queries during the night 
shift hours please contact the Department’s contractor, Fulton Hogan on 1300 103 456. 

Some Adelaide Metro bus services and bus stops within the project area may be temporarily impacted during the 
works, please observe bus stop signage, and visit www.adelaidemetro.com.au for the latest information.  

Pedestrians and cyclists are advised to take care when travelling through the area. For safety reasons there may 
be some restricted access. Where required, signage will be in place to direct pedestrians and cyclists to alternative 
access and/or detours. Every effort will be made to minimise impacts to the community. 

Some noise disturbance can be expected at times while these works are completed, however, the work will be 
managed to minimise disturbance as much as practically possible. You may also notice some odour which is 
common when asphalting works are underway. 

If you have any questions or would like to speak to a member of the project team, please call 1300 794 880 or 
email DIT.Engagement@sa.gov.au. 

Kind Regards, 
DIT Engagement Team 
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